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Resolution of Recognition

#HCSDifferenceMaker Awards
WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that the Board recognize significant awards and honors, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in work ethic and the ability of students, staff, and community members who dedicate themselves totally to the education of our next generation of leaders, and;

WHEREAS, the district’s theme for the 2024-25 school year is #HCSDifferenceMaker, and;

WHEREAS, #HCSDifferenceMaker stems from the five competencies of the Hardin County Schools Portrait of a Learner, and;

WHEREAS, those competencies are Responsible Citizen, Personal Champion, Engaged Learner, Effective Communicator and Active Collaborator, and; 

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in these characteristics so greatly that it will recognize HCS students, staff, and Hardin County community members at its regularly scheduled meeting each month during the school year with the #HCSDifferenceMaker Award;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, in a regular meeting on February 20, 2025, does hereby recognize the following for earning the #HCSDifferenceMaker Award for February 2025:

· Carl Baker, a North Hardin High School teacher, is an ACTIVE COLLABORATOR.  Mr. Baker has led the NHHS charitable gaming Bingo program for 17 years.   His work has helped students participate in many opportunities for success.  The funds have allowed students to go on school trips and allowed the schools to purchase resources and materials that help students achieve that success.  NHHS Principal Jeff Maysey says that Mr. Baker’s efforts are responsible for bringing possibly hundreds of thousands of dollars to the school over the last 17 years.  Mr. Baker is tasked with managing the operation, doing all the paperwork to maintain compliance with state requirements, and recruiting staff and volunteers to man the operation.

· Karoline Meadows, the Parent/Teacher Organization President at Heartland Elementary School, is an EFFECTIVE COMMUNICATOR.  Mrs. Meadows consistently demonstrates exceptional qualities of collaboration, positivity, and selflessness, making a profound impact at Heartland and the school community.  Whether working on challenging projects or supporting our students and teachers, she approaches every task with a can-do attitude and an unwavering commitment to shared success. She consistently prioritizes the needs of others.  One outstanding example of Mrs. Meadow’s dedication was coming to school on the Wednesday of Thanksgiving break as well as a recent snow day to spend hours decorating the school for the Holidays Around the World program.  Another thoughtful act was when she used her own funds to decorate and organize Heartland’s faculty/staff lounge.  In short, Mrs. Meadows embodies the spirit of collaboration and selflessness. She is not only an invaluable asset to Heartland Elementary but is also a shining example of what it means to lead with heart and integrity.

· Elisha Embry, a fourth-grade Vine Grove Elementary School student, is an ENGAGED LEARNER.  He actively listens and learns from his teachers and peers.  He brings many great ideas to his peer group during discussions.  He seeks different ways to solve problems in all classes and if he gets stuck, he seeks guidance from his teachers.  Elisha wants all his peers to succeed and helps everyone around him to ensure they understand the content.  He does all of this with a positive attitude and a smile.  One classmate said that Elisha always helps him when he is struggling and he is so kind to his teachers and friends.  This work ethic shows Elisha's determination and grit to succeed.  

· Becky Riley, a teacher at Creekside Elementary School, is a PERSONAL CHAMPION.  One of Mrs. Riley's students was hospitalized at Norton Children’s Hospital during Winter Break.  Mrs. Riley drove two hours on Christmas Day to take gifts to the student, food gift cards to the family, and lift the student's spirits. The student’s mother recently reached out to CES Principal Brooke Custis to share how much it meant to the student and the family to have Mrs. Riley with them on Christmas Day. Mrs. Riley is also a personal champion for her colleagues.  She recently won a $5,000 shopping spree during Kentucky School Supply’s Going-Out-of-Business sale.  She shared the shopping spree opportunity with the entire Creekside staff.  

· Mandy Pence, an HCS Substitute Teacher and retired Lakewood Elementary School teacher, is a RESPONSIBLE CITIZEN.  Mrs. Pence has already put her many years of teaching in at Lakewood and is retired. Yet she is always dedicated to substituting for Lakewood teachers. She has served in many long-term sub positions.  This school year she opened TWO classrooms while the school administration worked to hire teachers.  She took responsibility for setting up the classrooms to be warm and welcoming for students.  She also taught students school procedures and jumped right into teaching content until a new first-grade teacher could start.  She is a gem and is a huge part of the Lakewood family.
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